Compliments of

MR. & MRS. ABE KATZ

Compliments

of

Rev. and Mrs. M. Rabenstein
& Family

WE WISH TO THANK THE JEWISH COMMUNITY
AND CINCINNATI HEBREW DAY SCHOOL FOR
THE WARM WELCOME WE HAVE RECEIVED.

Michel, Arlette, Laurent
and Natalie Ayache
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Greetings and Best Wishes

Sham and Nackum Edeon

In Memory of our beloved

and Revered Rabbi

“Harav'"' ELIEZER SILVER, 2"t/

oh his

TENTH YAHRZEIT

KNESETH ISRAEL CONGREGATION

Albert Harris, Honorary President
Leo Konstam, President
Bernard Spitz, Vice-President
Milton Zeifman, Gabai

Jacob Lustig, Rabbi
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